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Welcome to our latest newsletter! 

Thank you to everyone who came to the Story Stitchers book launch for our year 1, year 2 and year 3 

classes. We had lots of interest in purchasing the books which we are really pleased with. More 

information on this can be found on page 2 of this newsletter.  

This week we had a SEND review by the local authority which went extremely well. The assessors were 

particularly impressed our children, staff and parent feedback, as well as our overall SEND provision and 

progress. Thank you so much to the parents who spoke to the assessors. When we receive the report I will 

share more of it with you.  

The sun is shining, the weather is warm and Everton have stayed in the premier league – could life get any 

better? Well we think it can! The swimming pool will return to Bruche in the next couple of weeks! We 

know the children had a fantastic experience last year and we are hoping to get as many children 

swimming once again this year! In the next couple of weeks Mr Cooney will send all information out for 

parents and carers to complete.  

Have a lovely weekend everyone!  

Mr Jones 

 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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Communication Corner 
 

Dates for your diary 
 
09/06/2023 Open the book assembly  
13/06/2023 Y4 –Y6 Book Launch  
12/06/2023 Y4 Coffee morning  
21/06/2023 Y6 Robinwood Residential  
22/06/2023 Sports Day – Nursery/Reception 9.15am parents welcome  
23/06/2023 Y6 arrive home from Robinwood Residential 
27/06/2023 Sports Day – Year 1 to 6 in the afternoon 1.30pm parents welcome  
03/07/2023 Y5 Coffee morning for parents  
13/07/2023 End of year reports  
17/07/2023 Transition week in school 
21/07/2023 Y6 Coffee morning for parents along with leaver’s assembly 
 
Please come and support us on our Bruche & Story Stitchers Book Launch 
Back in January, Story Stitchers came into school to work with Years 1 to 6 in creating their 
own class book. 
Years 1, 2 and 3 spent the mornings sharing ideas about what they loved to do in and 
around Warrington with their families and building a story to tell that captured what 
mattered to them. In the afternoon, the children created artwork that features in the book. 
Following the day, Flick and Tom from Story Stitchers weaved the stories created into words 
and completed the illustrations to showcase the children's work. 
Spotty Gets Lost (Year 1), Leafy's Big Adventure (Year 2) and Izzy Finds Her Friends (Year 3) 
are a testament to the children's imaginations and empathy. Each story has the main 
character (a sock, a leaf person or a wolf), stepping out of their comfort zone and finding 
friendship along the way. 
Years 4, 5 and 6 spent the mornings writing their own poems and the afternoons creating 
the pages for their poems to sit on. Tom and Flick then edited the poems into a poetry 
pamphlet and, using the children's designs, created and elevated the children's artwork in 
the book. These poetry books serve as time capsules to showcase the children's ideas, 
values and imaginations. Year 4's Big Amazing Book of Poems, The Myths and Legends of 
Year 5 and Year 6's Utopia of Poems are a celebration of the children and what mattered to 
them on the day they wrote the poems. 
Bruche and Story Stitchers are very proud to host a book launch to showcase the children's 
work and offer parents and carers the opportunity to order a copy of their child's class book. 
Children will be able to share their creative process and contribution to the book with their 
grown ups. Story Stitchers will be offering a creative activity for families to try, there will be 
free refreshments available and children will all get a free gift as a reward for their efforts. 
Books will cost £10 a copy with the profits from the sales going to the school’s PTA fund. 
These will be available to order at the Book Launch and until 20th June. 
Years 1-3 Book Launch: 3.20, Tuesday 6th June 2023 
Years 4-6 Book Launch: 3.20, Tuesday 13th June 2023 
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After half term we will be asking all Y1 parents to start to use the main gate coming into 
school in a morning.  This is to give the children plenty of time to adjust to walking across 
the playground in readiness for them starting Y2 in September.  Some children will be happy 
to do this immediately and others may take some time to adjust.  Our aim will be for all 
children to be walking across the playground before we finish for Summer.  When the 
children arrive at the main gate there will be a Y1 member of staff to greet them and escort 
them to the classroom.  The children will be picked up as normal from the classroom door in 
an afternoon.  The class teacher will start to discuss this with the children and it would be 
hugely beneficial if parents could support this. Thank you for your continued support! 
 
Mrs Kerrigan  
 
Special Mentions 
 
Nursery – Ivy Hunt: Ivy has really enjoyed learning about the animals in the story Dear Zoo 
this week and she demonstrated a good understanding of wide and narrow. After cutting 
her own stripes for her tiger, Ivy was able to point to stripes that were wide and then stripes 
that were narrow. 
 
Reception – Isabelle Fleming: Isabelle has been going above and beyond to complete her 
weekly challenges and is now remembering to use finger spaces when writing short 
sentences. 

Year 1 – Daisy Jones: For her consistent hard work in the work and always being a great role 
model in our class.   
 
Year 2 – Lily Lydiate: For having a fantastic attitude in lessons. You have gained so much 
confidence Lily! 
 
Year 3 - Brella Tong: For writing great dialogue in English! 
 
Year 4 -  Rosalyn Barry: For the great effort she has been putting into her handwriting. Well 
done! 
  

Year 5 - Conan Chum: For his excellent work with fractions! 
 
Year 6 – Daniel Featherstone: For consistent focus and dedication to his work. 
 

PE Star –  Joshua Burke: For his brilliant performance when throwing an object.  
 
Early Years News 
 
Welcome back to you all and what a lovely sunny first week back it has been. We have all 
enjoyed reading and retelling the story Dear Zoo as well as learning about the different 
animals in the story.  
The children have all suggested some lovely ideas for additional animals that they could 
have been sent from the zoo as well as suggesting a variety of describing words, identifying 



 

Page 4 of 14 
 

(ISSUE 62) BRUCHE ACADEMY SCHOOL – 09/06/2023 

the reasons why they would need to send each animal back e.g. I wrote to the zoo to send 
me a pet and they sent me a Cheetah. But he was too speedy, so I sent him back! 
The children have created their own little Dear Zoo books and we have explored the 
meaning of wide and narrow through looking at and creating stripes for tigers and zebras as 
well as going on a hunt for objects inside and outside the classroom that are wide/narrow. 
The children have also been looking closely at the patterns on different animals as well as 
creating their own and they have done some fantastic observational paintings and drawings 
of different zoo animals! 
We are all enjoying practising our races in preparation for our Early Years Sports Day on 
Thursday 22nd June 2023 and I would like to take this opportunity to remind parents and 
carers to send in a sun hat and sun cream for your child as well as ask that on the day of 
sports day, please can your child come ready to run, dressed in their shorts, t-shirt and 
trainers.  Have a lovely weekend. 
Mrs Wallace 
 
Hello everyone! 

This week we have been settling back into school and completing challenges to build on our 
knowledge from before half term. The children have been sharing their half term activities 
and telling their peers about what they have been doing.  

The children have also used their phonics knowledge to read shopping lists and collect a 
range of different shopping items. The children then picked a shopping item and did some 
writing, telling me what items they have in their trolley.  

The children have also been using their 3D shapes knowledge to build and mould 3D shapes 
using playdough. 

We have also introduced our new text ‘Monkey Puzzle’ and the children have been talking 
about the different characters in the story, labelling their features and talking about baby 
monkey’s journey to find his Mum.   
Miss Bostock 
 
Key Stage 1 News 
In English we have been comparing and sorting fiction and nonfiction books. We have 
looked closely at the features of these books to determine if they are fiction or nonfiction.  
In maths we have learnt about quarters of quantities and how we need to have 4 equal 
groups. We shared given amounts practically with counters and recorded this in a bar 
modal. We have now moved onto learning about place value with numbers to 100. We have 
been counting forwards and backwards with numbers to 100 and we have been looking 
closely at multiples of 10, counting in 10s and finding missing multiples of 10.  
In RE we have started our unit on learning about the Islam religion. We have been exploring 
our natural world and the children worked in teams to collect natural objects outside, 
making pictures using what they had found. We then discussed about who’s responsibility it 
is to look after our environment. The children had some fantastic ideas about how 
everybody can look after our environment.   
Miss Emery 
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Welcome back after a sunny half term week! The children have been excited to be back at 
school this week and have enjoyed completing their work with confidence. We have read 
the book 'The Tiny Seed' and completed our own independent story map. We used our story 
maps to write an opening paragraph to a retell and will continue working on this next week. 
We will be spending a considerable amount of time retelling the story with lots of emphasis 
on rich vocabulary, accurate punctuation and beautiful handwriting. In Math's this week we 
have revisited time and looked at finding earlier and later than a given time and compared 
lengths of time. We were given a menu with lots of meals on and had to identify how long 
each one would take to make. We then had to convert our answers from minutes to hours 
and minutes. On Thursday we revisited relationships between fact families. The children 
enjoyed finding related facts with 3 given numbers and were able to find 8 facts for each 
one. In Science this week we have started our new topic all about plants. We have revisited 
our prior knowledge and could confidently explain the parts of a plant and explain their 
function. We then progressed onto exploring the life cycle of a flowering plant and can now 
explain this in detail. As part of our continuing Geography topic we completed a 
comparative study of Warrington and Manaus. We identified physical features, types of 
settlements, climate and businesses in each area. In RE this week we have looked at the 
features inside a church. The children worked independently to identify the correct names 
of features and what they are used for. We had a lovely PSHE lesson this week and 
discussed how we can manage our emotions. We discussed a range of emotions and how 
we feel when we are worried or stressed. Year 2 then created their own personal ladder of 
goals including key things they can do when they feel like this. We discussed getting fresh 
air, spending time with friends and family, eating a balanced diet, quality sleep and 
discussing how we feel. Well done Year 2.  
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
We've had a busy first week back in year 3! 
 
We started the week by having music with Mrs Skelton which all the children thoroughly 
look forward to every week. The children are getting ready to create their own jingle! 
In English, the children have finished reading Journey, and have now met the extra 
character that comes into it at the end. In Wednesday's lesson they wrote some dialogue 
between the little girl and the little boy, making sure they put the most important things in 
it. Then, the children planned their re-tell out and even wrote the words to the final scene.  
In maths, we have recapped what equivalent means regarding equivalent fractions, and 
moved onto comparing and ordering fractions. The children were all amazing at this!! We 
also began looking at tenths as a decimal, bringing in our place value knowledge to support 
the children with this. After this, we looked at finding a fraction of a quantity and linked it to 
money which was our previous topic.  
 
In science, the children labelled all the important bones in the human skeleton, and 
discussed what the 3 main functions of the human skeleton was. All the children know some 
really fun facts about bones and skeletons so ask them to tell you something!  
In PSHE, we looked closer at careers and jobs. The children were given a job description and 
they had to write a CV for it! The children were supported by a CV word mat which had 
some great description words on it which the children utilised.  
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We read more of our shared reading book this week and are closer to finding out how Lila is 
coping with her journey to Mount Marapi!  
 
In history, we looked again at ancient Egypt and discussed their main achievements from 
this era. We compared it to Ancient Sumer and looked at what was similar and what was 
different. We also discussed why the Indus Valley civilisation lasted only 700 years, but 
ancient Egypt lasted 3000.  
Miss Conway 
 
This week in Maths, we have been taking our first steps into decimals and I must say Mrs 
Jones and myself have been very impressed. We started by looking at tenths and how we 
can write the fraction as a decimal. We have been looking at different ways it can be 
represented and how to read and place decimal numbers on a number line and place value 
charts. We have then moved onto hundredths. We have been looking at their position on a 
place value chart and making links between ten hundredths and one tenth.  
 
In English, we have started looking at our new novel for literacy which is 'The Iron Man' by 
Ted Hughes about which will be writing a character description. We have made predictions 
about what we think it will be about. We then have read the first page and looked at how 
the author has created tension and suspense about the Iron Man. We finished the week 
learning about hyperbole and looked at 'The Tantrum Felt Around The World'.  
 
In Science, we have started our new topic of electricity which is brand new learning for all 
the children. We thought about what we mean when we call something an appliance. We 
then looked at appliances which are non-electrical, mains powered and battery powered 
and completed venn diagrams. 
 
In PHSE we have been looking at money, finance and budgeting. We thought about the 
things we might have to buy if we going to university and what we might have to budget for. 
 
In RE we have started our topic of Islam. We have been learning about the things that are 
important to Muslims such as the Qur'an which we have looked at our class copy. We then 
learnt about the 5 pillars, what they are and why they are important.  
Mrs Shone 
 
This week in Year 5, we have been adding and subtracting fractions both with a 
denominator that is the same and those that have differing denominators. We have had to 
use our times tables to complete this. 
 
For our Writing topic, we began reading the book 'The Darkest Dark' by Chris Hadfield. The 
book relates to a child who is obsessed with space and dreams of one day flying to the 
moon. This links in nicely with our science topic of 'Earth and Space'. We created descriptive 
sentences about the house setting in the story and created a character chart based on 
characteristics of the main character. 
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In Science, we have looked at the moon landings in 1969. We researched key facts about the 
landings and discussed the main conspiracies revolving around this event. We linked the 
conspiracy to the scientific evidence that 'debunks' the myth. 
 
In Geography, we researched what Warrington is doing to help meet the UN's Sustainable 
Development Goals. So far, we have created giant solar farms, built more sustainable 
housing and introduced 56 electric charging points in the Time Square Car Park. 
 
Finally, in History we created our own Mayan calendars. We used 5 separate card wheels 
and linked them together with a butterfly clip so that we can spin the wheels depending on 
the date. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
In Maths, they have been solving algebraic equations with unknowns on both sides. They 
have also been thinking systematically to solve a range of problems and investigations. 
 
In English, the children have been preparing and compiling persuasive and informative 
posters and how we can combat climate change. 
 
In Geography, the children have been researching and learning about how people can lower 
their carbon footprint, in a bid to lower human emissions of carbon dioxide in order to 
combat global warming. 
 
In Science and Geography, the children have been completing classification fieldwork in an 
attempt to answer the following question: Are there more evergreens or deciduous trees in 
our school grounds?  
 
They found that there were significantly more deciduous trees and will now encourage the 
School Council and our Forest School coordinators to purchase more evergreen trees for our 
school grounds, as over the span of a year, they will absorb the most carbon dioxide and 
help to reduce Global Warming. 
 
In English, the children also wrote-up their Science classification investigation. 
 
In PSHE, we have been investigating illegal drugs, looking at: the reasons why people may be 
willing to take them and the potential consequences of taking them. The children discussed 
different scenarios they may be faced with in the future and what would be the best way for 
them to cope with these situations. 
Mr Gould 
 
This week in PE we have been comparing our performance in athletics with that of elite 
athletes who hold world records. We have put an emphasis on jumping and throwing 
records and how building momentum through running can impact the distance of our 
jumping and throwing.  
Mr Cooney  
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Next Week’s Lunch Menu 
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Term Dates 2022 – 2023 
 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2022  05.09.22 

Autumn Half Term 21.10.22 07.11.22 

Christmas 2022 16.12.22 04.01.23 

Spring Half Term 2023 17.02.23 27.02.23 

Easter 06.04.23 17.04.23 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 
Easter Monday) 

07.04.23 and 10.04.23 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 01.05.23 

Summer Half Term 26.05.23 05.06.23 

Summer 2023 21.07.23 04.09.23 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 01.09.22 

INSET 2 02.09.22 

INSET 3 03.01.23 

INSET 4 30.06.23 

INSET 5 24.07.23 

   
 

Holiday Dates 

October Half Term 24th October 2022 – 4th November 2022 

Christmas Holiday 19th December – 3rd January 2023 

February Half Term 20th February – 24th February 2023 

Easter Holiday 7th April – 14th April 2023 

May Half Term (Whit) 29th May – 2nd  June 2023 

Summer Holiday 24th  July – 4th September 2023 (TBC) 
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